## 01/22/2017 SCBAA Meeting Minutes - SCB Gym

Attendance: Mike Murray, Josh Toal, Matt Heischmidt, John Wolf, Matt Maher, Jim Doughty, Nick Hester, Katie Nikodym, Mat Kelch, Sunny Kaushik, Gregg Jost, Mike Orrico, Ivonne Livingston

Opening Prayer: Mike Murray

## Old Business:

- Repairs update New banner has been double checked and ordered. Awnings over entry doors and window tinting is still pending.
- 7<sup>th</sup> Grade Tournament 7 boys teams, 7 girls teams, double elimination tournament. Entry fee is \$140 per team. Still looking for volunteers for admissions table, concession stand.
- By-law updates will take place during next AA meeting.

## **New Business:**

- <u>Track</u> (Mike Orrico): Registration is officially open. 3 new people will be assisting this year with coaching responsibilities. Looking to increase participation this year.
- <u>CYC Report</u> (Matt Maher): No meeting in January.
- <u>Golf (Matt Heischmidt)</u>: Registration is open until February 11, 2018. Clinics for old kids will start the first weekend in March. Younger children will start in approximately mid-April.
- <u>Chess (Matt Maher)</u>: Chess registration is officially open. 4 new players have registered. Second tournament was this past weekend, looking for more participation for the next one.
- <u>Pre-K Bball</u> (Gregg Jost): Just finished the second clinic this past weekend. 6 Duchesne players participated and assisted with coaching, which was well received. Concession stand was open and grossed \$65. 7 more weeks left in the season.
- <u>Basketball</u> (Nick Hester): High school basketball is going well and the kids are grateful for the
  opportunity. Court Marshalls are not there to referee the game or get involved unless needed
  to do. Parents need to be reminded to not address the referees or players, other than words of
  encouragement.

• Registrations (Jim Doughty): N/A

• **Soccer:** (Eric Gray): N/A

Volleyball (Katie Nikodym): N/A

- Concession Stand (Ivonne Livingston): New families need a quick training prior to running the concession stand. There was a previous instance where a parent was handling food with old oven gloves. Also, no kids are allowed to handle the beer in anyway.
- Financial Report (Matt Heischmidt): N/A

• Referee (Mat Kelch): N/A

Closing Prayer: Mike

Next Meeting: February 26, 2018.